
  Minutes
Nanaimo Flying Club General Meeting

      18 April 2010

The meeting was called to order at 0936 by the President, Barbara Riddy.  23 Members were present.
1.     Minutes of Last Meetings
Moved by Doug Wakefield: that the Minutes of the 21 Mar 10 meeting be accepted.   
Seconded by Paul Ralph.                                                                                             Carried
Consideration of the Report of the 6 Apr 10 meeting was deferred until the May meeting.
2.    Executive Meeting Report   
   The Executive rejected an offer from the Airport management to provide annual vehicle parking passes for Executive members conducting business at the Terminal.

The issue of advertising in Av-Gass will be discussed under item 4.e below.


The Secretary will send COPA a letter of appreciation for their assistance in addressing the landing fee issue and leave the door open for assistance in the future if the issue re-surfaces.   The letter will also note that the NFC’s fuel operation meets all environmental codes.











    Action:  Doug Wakefield 

3. Financial

a. Treasurer’s Report


The report was not available due to computer problems. 

Moved by Al Brust: that the April Financial Report be deferred until the May meeting.   

Seconded by Gordon Heys.                                                                                        Carried


There may be a discrepancy in the amount of land area that the NFC lease is based on.  Gordon Heys will check with Ken Griffiths to confirm previous survey results.  










         Action: Gordon Heys
An invoice was received from the NAC for our 2010 lease.  The rate in the invoice was that proposed by NAC for our new lease, which has not yet been agreed.   George will question this with the NAC.                                                                                   Action: George Irbe
b.   Presentation of 2010 Financial Forecast  


Moved by Al Brust: that the 2010 Financial Forecast be deferred until the May meeting.   


Seconded by Manuel Erickson.                                                                                    Carried
c.   Vending Machines

Ken Plant reported by email that he has about $137 on hand from the beer machine, and there are about $40 and about 100 cans of beer in the machine.  He also reported that we could lower the price to $2 per can and still have a profit of 20 or 30 cents per can.
Moved by Al Brust: that the beer machine price be lowered to $2 per can; that Ken report the beer machine financial situation to Members quarterly; and that any profits be given to the Treasurer quarterly for use in the Club’s social fund.

Seconded by Gordon Heys                                                                                           Carried

If anyone knows who is looking after the pop machine please advise the President or Secretary.

4. Committee Reports

a. Building – Peter Kroupa (by email.  Peter will also be unable to attend the May meeting.)  
Peter has installed a shield over the hole around the TV antenna mast, which should stop the leak.  He recommends that we relocate or move the TV antenna.
Moved by Bob Lepschi: that the TV antenna mast be removed.  

Seconded by Paul Ralph                                                                                                Carried










         Action: Peter Kroupa
 b.  Parking – Paul Ralph  
· There are three or four parking spaces available. 
· The parking diagram on the bulletin board contains aircraft owners’ contact information.  If you wish your information removed please contact Paul at paulfralph@yahoo.com
c. Social – Vacant.  (NOTE: in the absence of a Social representative, please address any business in this area to the Secretary.)
d. Membership – Ken Griffith (absent)
· (Item 7.a)  Barbara Riddy has prepared a new membership application form which is clearer and provides better information on pro-rated membership costs.

·  Moved by Doug Sowden: that approval of Membership applications from the following persons present at the meeting be approved:
Fred Evoy (President of the Parksville-Qualicum Aero Club)
Dennis Heck
Clare Brook Higgins
Seconded by Gordon Heys.                                                                                    Carried
· Moved by Doug Sowden: that approval of Membership applications from the following be    approved:

Dale Wiberg
Tom Campbell
Henry Sahm

Mark Johnston

Brad or Krista Porter (pending clarification as to which name the membership will be in)

Seconded by Doug Wakefield.                                                                                   Carried
· Moved by Doug Sowden: that approval of Membership applications from the following be    approved subject to payment of fees:

Brian Danley

Kevin McMeel

Seconded by Doug Wakefield.                                                                                   Carried
The possibility of reciprocal memberships among various flying clubs will be explored.










      Action:  Barbara Riddy
e. Av-Gass – Manuel Erickson.  
· The deadline for articles for next issue is 28 April.
-     Manuel will investigate the policies and charges for including ads in flying club newsletters such as The Patrician.  This is background for the possible inclusion of ads in Av-Gass.
  -     Feedback and contributions to Av-Gass are encouraged.  Please contact Manuel directly at  pilot80@shaw.ca
f. Fuel – Al Brust.   
· 39,487 litres were available as of 17 Apr.  This is 81% of the Club’s fuel capacity.
-    Al will arrange to have fuel information posted on the Club’s web site.
5.        Announcements and Coming Events
a. Pilots helping pilots

· Manuel Erickson expressed his appreciation for people checking the tie downs on his and other aircraft during the windstorm on 2 April.  Don Crocker reported that the people involved were from the Regional Gliding School, which was conducting ground school in the NFC Clubhouse at the time.  A letter of appreciation will be sent to the School.
   Action: Doug Wakefield

· there was discussion as to the best method of tying down aircraft, and whether the Club should direct a particular method for tie-downs.  Paul Ralph is to investigate

                                                                               Action: Paul Ralph
b. Thank-you from CASARA

Members noted CASARA’s appreciation for use of the Clubhouse for a search navigators course 9-11 April.  This course qualified 12 search navigators, including four from the NFC and four others from Victoria and Qualicum Beach.

c.
Aviation Document Booklet

Members were reminded that pilots must have the new booklet by 30 June 2010.  Linda Brown provided further information and forms which were posted on the Clubhouse bulletin board.
c. Upstairs office rented

The upstairs office has been rented to Kevin Palmer for 3 months at a rate of $225 per month.

Fly-ins/Air Shows
Heritage Flight Museum, Bellingham Airport.  Open Thurs, Fri and Sat 1200 to 1600.  Flying Day on 3rd Saturday of each month.  http://www.heritageflight.org/
1 May. Vernon. Rust Remover.  Bill Wilkie 250-260-1675  billwilkie@shaw.ca

29 May.  Prince George Fly-in Breakfast.  Gord Jack.  250-565-5400  gordjack@telus.nat
17-19 Jun. International Comanche Society, Canadian Tribe, Yellowknife, NWT

Contact Barbara Riddy briddy@writeme.com
25-27 Jun.  COPA Fly-in/Convention.  Summerside, PEI

http://www.copanational.org/Convention2010.cfm
7-11 Jul.  Arlington Fly-in.  Arlington, WA

http://www.arlingtonflyin.org/default.cfm
17 Jul.  Princeton Air Show. Patrick Robins 250-295-3135  airport@princeton.ca
See letter on Clubhouse Notice Board

17 Jul.  Nelson Flightfest.  Case Grypma 250-505-3249

17-24 Jul.  Yukon Midnight Sun Challenge. http://crosscanadaflight.com
This is a John Lovelace flight from Vancouver to the Yukon and back.

26 Jul – 1 Aug.  EAA Airventure. Oshkosh, WI.

http://www.eaa.org/airventure/
13-15 Aug.  Abbotsford International Air Show. Abbotsford, BC.

http://www.abbotsfordairshow.com/
15-19 Sep.  Reno Air Races. Reno, NV

http://www.airrace.org/indexJS.php
11-13 Nov.  AOPA Aviation Summit. Long Beach, CA

http://www.aopa.org/summit/ 
5. Old Business
a. Status of lease negotiations
Gordon Heys reported that lease negotiations are on-going, and are taking into account the status of lease negotiations between the NAC and other airport tenants.
At the 6 Apr meeting the possible need for a lawyer to review our leases was identified.  Erling Jorgensen was to investigate but nothing has been heard from Erling.
b. Status of landing fee issue

Landing and service fees at CYCD have been set at zero for 2010, and letters cancelling the invoices will be sent out by airport management. 


This issue has not gone away and the Club will work to keep opposition to any fees on light aircraft alive.

c. Club/Directors Insurance
Barbara Riddy has received two quotes for insurance on Club property, and accepted the one from HUB Insurance, which was considerably cheaper.
The Directors insurance policy has one year left and Gordon Heys offered to investigate if it would be cheaper to combine it with our property insurance.               Action: Gordon Heys
The liability portion of our insurance has not been finalized pending negotiations on coverage for special events such as fly-ins and air shows.  In either event it is intended to have $2 million coverage rather than $1 million.
Members identified a need for a full appraisal of our buildings at some point in the future.  Gordon Heys volunteered to get an estimate for such an appraisal.       Action: Gordon Heys

c.
Proposed BBQ/Fly-in          
Members confirmed a 21 March decision to hold the 2010 fly-in at Qualicum in partnership with the P-Q Aero Club.  (Members believe that if the fly-in were held at YCD attendance would be low because of the boycott of YCD over landing fees.)   Barbara will coordinate the Fly-in with Fred Evoy of the P-Q Aero Club.                                   Action: Barbara Riddy                                                                                                                                                              Gordon Heys will investigate the possibility of holding a fly-out to Twin Lakes in August.  He will provide the proposed date and other information to Av-Gass.
7. 
New Business

a.   Approval of new membership form
Done under Item 4.d above.
b.   Offer by Mike Hooper to brief the NFC on fee schedules and ongoing projects

Moved by Linda Brown: that the NFC accept Mike Hooper’s offer to brief the NFC. Seconded by Gordon Heys.                                                                               Defeated                    

Discussions with NAC Directors at the 8 Apr information session reveled that the Directors have little or no knowledge of General Aviation.  Doug Wakefield suggested that the NFC offer the NAC a General Aviation information session.  The concept is for the NAC to come to the Clubhouse where they would be briefed on COPA, the NFC, CASARA, Angel Flight, Air Cadets, EAA, flying schools, and maintenance organizations.  They would then be taken to the ramp to see general aviation planes, including gliders, home-builts and ultralights.  

Moved by Al Brust: that the NFC invite the NAC and mayors of Nanaimo and Ladysmith to a General Aviation information session at the NFC.  Seconded by Linda Brown.   Carried         
 


  Action:  Doug Wakefield

c. 
Safety presentation by John Lamb
Deferred until the July meeting.
d.   Registration of lease

Moved by Al Brust: that the NFC register its lease with the provincial government.

Seconded by Linda Brown                                                                                        Carried


     Action: Barbara Riddy

e.   Currency

Linda Brown offered a free ground school to NFC Members requiring a currency certification.  She envisions this to be about one day with topics to be suggested in advance by attendees.  About 12 attendees will be required for this to occur.  Barbara Riddy will post the offer on the Yahoo site with instruction on how to sign up and suggest topics.


     Action:  Barbara Riddy

f.  Overpayment of fees

Barbara Riddy stated that if Members have overpaid any of their NFC fees, they can request repayment or let the overpayment sit there until it is applied against future charges.

g.  Non-payment of fees

Barbara Riddy stated that Members who have not paid their annual dues will have access to   Members’ fuel prices suspended. 

8.
Next Meeting Date
16 May 10
Executive Meeting 0900
General Meeting 0930
9.       Adjournment   Moved by Al Brust: that the meeting be adjourned.  

Seconded by Doug Sowden.                                                                                             Carried                                                                                                                                                                                                                              
         The meeting was adjourned at 1145.

Doug Wakefield
Secretary
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